




 

BOS Minutes 12/1/14  3 

 
DPW – Tom Thurkettle gave status report for his department.  Bald Hill Bridge is 
nearing completion.  Waiting on steel guardrails to be ordered and installed.  
Administrative work for the state needs to be completed and submitted.  Twenty-
two Town roads have been paved to date having spent $1.4 million on roads 
since July 1st. To date, have completed paving of 9.74 miles of road of the 10 
miles approved by the Road Restoration Program this year.  With additional 
monies provided by the state ($313,000) will have approximately 12 miles 
completed by the end of the year.  Listing of completed roads available on Town 
website.  Worked in conjunction with Yankee Gas to install conduits from the 
center of Town to Comstock Community Center and Town buildings to help 
facilitate future communication between Town buildings.  Paving has been done 
at the Police and Fire Departments.  DPW will be coming to the Board of 
Selectmen on December 15, 2014 with information and quotes for replacement 
of the two lifts in DPW. 
 
Emergency Management – Deputy Fire Chief Mark Amatrudo gave an update 
on Emergency Management (memo attached). 
 
Mr. Brennan concluded it was important to update the community with regard to 
the improvements made regarding Emergency Management and ongoing 
improvements taking place.  CLP has also made significant improvements with 
regard to the tree cutting programs, which has helped to facilitate less outages 
during storm periods.   
   

4. Miller Driscoll Renovation Project – Consideration of Approval of Owners Agent 
Contract for the Management of the Construction Manager Selection Process 
Mr. Brennan reviewed the Owners Agent Contract for the management of the 
Construction Manager Selection Process.  The firm selected to oversee the 
selection process is Diversified Project Management. Town Counsel has 
reviewed the contract.  Motion made by Dick Dubow to approve the Billing 
Contract.  Seconded by Jim Saxe, unanimously carried 4-1 with Selectman 
Kaelin abstaining. 
  

5. Tree City USA 2014 Application for Certification 
Mr. Brennan gave a brief description of the Tree City USA 2014 Application for 
Certification.  Motion made by Mr. Brennan to approve the Town of Wilton’s 
Application for Tree City USA 2014 Certification.  Motion seconded by Ted 
Hoffstatter, unanimously carried. 
 

6. Status of Bonded Capital Projects 
- Miller Driscoll – Agreement with Diversified Project Management to guide 

and manage the selection process of the construction manager for the 
project has been approved.  Have interviewed Hygenix and TRC for the 
hazmat process in the schools.  Have asked for additional information from 
TRC and awaiting response.  Discussion on skylights continuing with the 
architect with no consensus reached at this moment.  Architects to look into 
alternate designs and costs.  Land surveys and site surveys are now in 
process and construction drawings are being worked on. 
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